HS2 March Update
New HS2 public website coming soon

For residents of Maple Cross and West Hyde please visit: https://hs2inherts.commonplace.is/

HS2 Public Consultation Event
HS2 Ltd and Align (the main works contractor) are holding a number of events on the emerging design of the Colne Valley Viaduct and Chiltern Tunnel South Portal and what it may mean for the local area.
Wednesday 14 March from 2pm to 8pm
Maple Cross and West Hyde Community Centre
Hornhill Road
Rickmansworth WD3 9TE
[bookmark: _GoBack]Other events are being held: Friday 16 March from 2pm to 8pm, Denham Village Memorial Hall; Thursday 22 March from 2pm to 8pm ,Ickenham Village Hall; Saturday 24 March from 2pm to 7pm, Harefield Academy.

Planning Update:

Planning permission was granted for the railway under the High Speed Rail (London – West Midlands) Act 2017. This permission is subject to special consents known as ‘HS2 Act Conditions’ that require Local Planning Authorities to approve particular aspects of the development or construction works. 
The following have been submitted to the Local Planning Authorities:
· The widening of Chalfont Lane (between the A412/Chalfont Lane roundabout and a point approximately 10m west of Sunnyhill Road) and the construction of new permanent fencing (to the north of Chalfont Lane and east of Sunnyhill Road).
· Works associated with the creation of a new electricity tower compound and grid substation building.
The following have been approved:
· Three Rivers District Council has given consent for a site restoration scheme for the land to the west of the A412 and east of Tilehouse Lane.
· Hertfordshire County Council has approved lorry routes to and from Chalfont Lane worksites. 

For further details go to : https://www.hertfordshire.gov.uk/services/recycling-waste-and-environment/planning-in-hertfordshire/hs2-high-speed-railway-project.aspx#DynamicJumpMenuManager_1_Anchor_7

For information on any aspect of the proposed railway, you can visit the HS2 website at www.gov.uk or contact HS2 Ltd at: 
HS2 Email address: HS2enquiries@hs2.org.uk
HS2 Telephone number: 08081 434 434
You can also visit www.threerivers.gov.uk/egcl-page/hs2-in-three-rivers



